CITY OF WILDER, KENTUCKY

October 3, 2016

The regular meeting of the Wilder City Council was held on Monday, October 3, 2016 at the Wilder City Building, 520 Licking Pike, Wilder, Kentucky 41071.

Lords Prayer

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

Call to Order:

Mayor Turner called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Roll call was answered by Councilman Robert Blankenship, Councilman Herald, Councilman Robert Honaker, Councilwoman Valerie Jones and Councilman Tim Gilkison.

Approval of Minutes:

Upon motion of Councilman Herald seconded by Councilman Blankenship to approve the Minutes of September 19, 2016 Regular Meeting. Mayor Turner called for a vote. Motion carried unanimously.

Incoming and outgoing correspondence copied to Council prior to the meeting.

Reports Presented:

Police Department

Activity Report – September 2016

Attorney's Report:

Attorney Verst advised that there were no Ordinances or Resolutions for consideration and he had nothing to report.

Citizen Comments:

Mayor's Comments:

- Introduced everyone in the audience.
- Informed council that they interviewed an individual for the Firefighter/Paramedic position.
- Halloween October 31, 2016 from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.
- Announced that there was an article in the paper regarding the city paying off the building.

City Administrator's Comments:

- The Planning & Zoning Commission approved an expansion for Ohio Valley Solid Surface and Country Inn & Suites expansion also.
- He will be meeting with Crawford Insurance on Thursday at 9:00 a.m. to discuss health and liability insurance.
- Asked council to bring in their bio's for the newsletter.
- Police Department has a 2010 Dodge Charger that needs to be declared surplus property. They will put this up for bid, however, will put a minimum bid of \$7,000.00 or \$8,000.00.

Upon motion of Councilman Blankenship seconded by Councilman Gilkison to declare the 2010 Dodge Charger as surplus property. Mayor Turner called for a vote. Motion carried unanimously.

Council Comments:

Councilwoman Gearding:

• Not in attendance.

Councilman Honaker:

- Questioned the amount of time to Mr. Collins has for the removal of vehicles he has parked on someone else's property.
 - Mr. Vance advised that he has 15 days to remove the vehicles.
- Thanked Wilder Vol. Fire Dept. Ladies Auxiliary, Fire Department, Police Department and Public Works Department for all the work they do and are very professional.

Councilman Blankenship:

- Echoed Councilman Honaker's comments regarding the various departments.
- He has seen the new led lights on South Street and noted that they are extremely bright and was concerned if they went into residential areas.
 - Mr. Vance expressed that they are very efficient and the light shines directly down. However, there may be smaller LED lights for residential areas.

Councilman Gilkison:

• Thanked everyone for attending the meeting and for their support.

Councilwoman V. Jones:

- Echoed the other council members' comments.
- Questioned the start of construction on Holiday Inn.
 Mr. Vance stated that they have begun moving dirt and will be pouring footers soon.
- Asked Chief Williams how the Kids ID Program going.
- Chief Williams stated there have been a few responses and they will be putting information in the upcoming newsletter regarding the program.

October 3, 206 Page 3

• Thanked Mr. Vance for taking the time to meet with her to review some citizen's information.

Councilman Herald:

• No comment.

City Clerk:

• No comment.

Police Chief Comments:

- Thanked the residents for showing all of their support for the police department in light of everything that is going on in other cities.
- Advised that there are a couple scams that are happening right now which are where they state that they are with the IRS or the power company telling the individual to send money and also a scam with ITunes Gift Cards, please beware.

Fire Chief Comments:

- Turkey Raffle will be on Friday, November 18, 2016.
- Announced that his wife Trish has prepared food for a small reception following the council meeting.
- Chief Profitt and Senator Schroder made a formal dedication of the new 2016 Pumper #1401 to Mayor Stanley Turner.

Adjournment:

Upon motion of Councilwoman Jones seconded by Councilman Herald to adjourn the meeting. Mayor Turner called for a vote. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m. The next meeting of the Wilder City Council will be held on October 17, 2016.

Stanley Turner – Mayor

ATTEST:

Tracy Herald - City Clerk/Treasurer